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Assignment Eight. Leading a participatory workshop in a DRR technique

Part 1

I started preparing for the workshop a week in advance because I realized that I didn't have all the materials that I needed (like paper and markers and a stand to hold the paper) and that I needed to develop some materials like a how-to card to give to the participants, and also I wanted to make a few simple posters to illustrate some of the ideas that we're going to discuss in the workshop.

I also needed to find four colleagues that would be willing to support me during the workshop, and to prepare some snacks and drinks. As I've given more and more of these participatory workshops, I found that it's better to have more people helping me then just one or two. If you've only got one person assisting you and a problem comes up and they need to leave for a few minutes you've lost your only support. Also, there are frequently participants who are quiet and/or aren't engaging; the extra helpers can work with them to make them feel more included and let their voice be heard.
My community's villages are far enough away that I typically spend the night in the community before the workshop. We just take sleeping bags and food and water and sleep in one of the schoolrooms. It works out very well because there is a kitchen in back where we can make some dinner and some breakfast.

Consequently, we can arrive anytime we like and not have the pressure of making it on time to a meeting since it's a long drive (although I always like arriving before dark -- it's dangerous driving in the dark in Guatemala in case something goes wrong). So that gives us all day on Friday to get packed and for driving up to the community. It also means we can get a little office work done in the morning before we leave.

However, since our workshop starts at 8:00 on Saturday morning we decided it would be good to get to the village around 3:00 Friday afternoon. That gives us a couple of hours in the afternoon and a couple of hours in the morning to get organized in case we discover some surprises.

I've given a lot of workshops but I'm really glad that I had my lesson plan. It helped me to get started and when little things came up that threw me off track it helped get me back on track.

I tried to be as inclusive as I could in order to make the community part of the process and also so that I could collect new bits and pieces of information that I hadn't known before. 
The workshop was about an introduction to disaster evacuation for the community members. My team and I were joined by the DRR expert that we worked with a few months ago on the participatory mapping workshop—Fernando Roque. Fernando is a risk management expert and has worked with us on several different kinds of projects.
We started the workshop off with an icebreaker just to get everybody's minds off of their immediate individual problems and into a group spirit.

I started the workshop off and opened up a conversation about why community members need to know when to evacuate, how to follow the guidance of an evacuation team, how to evacuate, what to take with them and what to leave behind, where to go and when it would be safe to return—it was a complete overview of the evacuation process—and then we discussed activities that they could do beginning today in preparation for an evacuation.

Fernando drove up with us yesterday so we could have a little extra time in the car to talk. We agreed that he would support me by offering some very simple explanations of what are the important steps of an evacuation. 
He had some nice posters that he drawn showing how an evacuation could proceed. After the participatory mapping exercise six weeks ago, Fernando had toured the community and today through the map/posters he showed the community members where were the places in the communities that were the most vulnerable to floods. On another map he showed the safest routes for evacuation—and where would be a good location for an evacuation center that could be stocked with supplies for evacuees.
After our discussions we actually went for a walk along the proposed evacuation route and looked at several locations where an evacuation center could be built.

This is to be the first of several workshops. Today's workshop is an overview—but succeeding workshops will cover: 
· training an evacuation team 

· developing an advocacy campaign for approaching the government for support in helping with training and in developing an evacuation center
· helping community members understand what they should take with them during an evacuation – such as important documents
· suggesting that they developed a savings fund so that they will have emergency funds for during and after a disaster
· looking at a plan for relocating some of the most vulnerable families

The workshop concluded with participant feedback. All in all, everyone thoroughly enjoyed the workshop. There were many animated discussions and I think that everybody was very happy with the outcome.

It took us until 3:30 to finish the workshop and have our wrap-up discussions. So, our eight hour workshop actually took 6 hours (if you deduct the time for lunch). 
My colleagues and I took photographs and in the process of taking them we looked at them on the back of the camera to make sure that they were of good quality, they were in focus, and that we had a variety of different kinds of photographs.

I took notes on my lesson plan of things that were going well—and the things that I could improve the next time—and I also kept track of how long each of the exercises took for future reference. My helpers were extraordinary and were able to keep everybody engaged.
The next day (Monday actually) the team and I got together and reviewed the workshop and made notes that would help us to do a better job the next time we give it. 
We all felt that the lesson plan was well done and we didn't really have too many improvements that we would recommend. One thing that we came up with was: 

We should have done this in two workshops—I think people began getting a little bit tired towards the end. We would recommend a relatively short evening workshop to do the initial discussions. Then we could have started the workshop up again in the morning and finish in time to conclude with a luncheon.
We all agreed that the workshop was a success. We're looking forward to the next workshop in two weeks on the loose stone check dam in the second phase of that workshop in a month.
Copyright © Tim Magee

